
Invocation 

For good food, good fellowship,  

and every opportunity of service,  

we give you thanks O Lord. Amen 

Notes 

Four Way Test 
of the things we think, say or do. 

1. Is it the truth? 

2. Is it fair to all concerned? 

3. Will it build goodwill and better friendships? 

4. Will it be beneficial to all concerned? 

Paul Harris Fellows 

Jack Clayton 1980 

Hugo Ehrke 1983 

Bert Holds 1983 

Jim Milne 1985 

Jack Walker 1986 

Bill Cruickshank 1990 

Murray Norton PDG 1990 

Glen Eden PDG 1992 

Syd Harvie 1996 

Ron Heading 1998 

John Holds 2000 

Brian Moodie 2002 

Vin Higgins 2002 

John Lewis 2002 

Keith Sichler 2003 

Peter Reid 2004 

Rowley Fenwick 2005 

Keith Wilson 2008 

Perry Eden 2008 

Rob Walton 2008 

Tim Clements 2009 

Alistair Stevenson 2010 

Clinton Garrett 2011 

Attendance and Apologies 

If you are unable to attend a club meeting or function, 

your apology can be made to Sergeant Jack Odgers by 

calling  8645 8476 prior to 12 noon on the day of the 

meeting. Your make up of attendance is important to 

our Club and may be submitted 14 days before, after, 

or on the same day as the Club meeting. 

CLUB PRESIDENT 

Soto Stuppos 

CLUB  SECRETARY 

Michele Hart 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR 

Eric Russell 

WORLD PRESIDENT 

Kalyan Banerjee 

Our Meetings 

Tuesdays, 6 pm for 6:30 pm 

EYRE HOTEL, Playford Avenue, WHYALLA 5600 

Postal Address 

PO Box 269, WHYALLA 5600 

Email (Secretary) 

jandmhart@ozemail.com.au 

Website 

www.whyalla.rotaryaust.org 



The Rotary Club of Whyalla 

An association of business & professional people committed 

to the enjoyment of each others company in the undertaking 

of Humanitarian Projects. 

PRESIDENT - Soto Stuppos 

IMMED. PAST PRESIDENT - Jack Odgers. SECRETARY - Michele Hart.  

TREASURER - Keith Sichler. Mentor - Glen Eden. 

President Elect - Jane Owens          

Other Rotary Club Meetings 

WHYALLA NORRIE   Monday 7.00 pm, New Whyalla Hotel 

PORT LINCOLN     Tuesday 6:30 pm, Ravendale Sports Complex 

PORT AUGUSTA       Wednesday 6:30 pm, Hotel Flinders 

PORT PIRIE      Thursday 6:15 pm , Golf Club 

Membership 

Lyn Braid (Heavy Haulage Admin) John Cagney (Pharmacy) 

Fai Chivell (Literature Education) Tim Clements (Access Equip. Hire) 

John Davis (Disability Services) David Dunn (Corporate Services) 

Glen Eden (Insurance) Michele Hart (Banking Retail) 

Vin Higgins (Dry Cleaning) John Holds (Pharmacy) 

Brian Moodie (Electrical) Peter Nichols (Laundry Services) 

Jack Odgers (Bicycle Retail) Jane Owens (Disability Services) 

Jari Peltonen (Metallurgy) Keith Sichler (Banking Retail) 

Soto Stuppos (Accountancy)  

Jim Pollock (Honorary) Rosemary Hepworth (Honorary) 

Valerie Chivell (Honorary)  
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Coming Up 

 Next Week 

09 Aug 2011 

Following Week 
16 Aug 2011 

Chairman Lyn Braid Tim Clements 

GUEST SPEAKER(s) Kye Hanley & Kate Brown Fun Night 

TOPIC RYLA 2011 Bring a Guest Night! 

Vote of Thanks David Dunn  

Stewards Jane & Jari Keith & Lyn 

A Short Story 

The Golden Telephone 

An American decided to write a book about famous churches around the world. So he  
thought that he would start by working his way across the USA. 

On his first day he was inside a church taking photographs when he noticed golden 
telephone mounted on the wall with a sign that read "$1,000 per call". Being 
intrigued, he asked a priest who was strolling by what the telephone was used for. The 
priest replied that it was a direct line to heaven and that for $1,000 you could talk to 
God. The American thanked the priest and went along his way. He then travelled to 
Indianapolis, Washington DC, Philadelphia, Boston, and New York. In every church he 
saw the same golden telephone with the same "$1,000 per call" sign under it. 

The American, then decided to travel to AUSTRALIA to see if Australians had the same 
phone. He arrived in Australia, and again, in the first church he entered, there was the 
same golden telephone, but this time the sign under it read "40 cents per call." The 
American was surprised so he asked the priest about the sign. 

Father, I've travelled all over America and I've seen this same golden telephone in 
many churches. I'm told that it is a direct line to Heaven, but in the US the price was 
$1,000 per call. Why is it so cheap here?" 

The priest smiled and answered, "You're in Australia now, mate - it's a local call". 

Reach Within to Embrace Humanity Reach Within to Embrace Humanity 

TONIGHTS PROGRAM 
Meeting No. 2858 

Tuesday 02 AUG 2011 

Chairman Soto Stuppos 

Guest Speaker DG Eric Russell 

TOPIC Whatever He Chooses 

Vote of Thanks Glen Eden 

Stewards Peter & Jack 

LAST WEEK 

Chairman Soto Stuppos 

Attendance 12/16 

Apologies Vin Higgins, John Davis, Peter Nicholls, John Holds. 

Guests Brian Herd, Kim Sherlock. 

Thought for the Week 

Of all the addictions I have had, God has been the healthiest! 



Presidents Remarks - Soto Stuppos 

Soto welcomed everyone to his first meeting as President and slipped easily into the 
longstanding tradition of forgetting to take his drink to the podium for the loyal toast! 
Presentations were made to PP Jack of the Bulletins for 2010-11 and to Brian Moodie 
for being a Centurion again this year. 

Birthdays and Anniversaries 

Birthdays: Aug 9th Sue Clements; Aug 24th Evelyn Moodie: 28th Cheryl Norton. 
Anniversaries: 21/7/61 Vin Higgins inducted: 28/7/97, Keith Sichler inducted. 

Highlights 

Of the highlights, these were the highlights!  
►Janes latest health check-up was good news!.  ►Brian’s family members in Perth are 
moving to Wagga Wagga which on the way to Sydney where the rest of his family live.  
►Lyn’s trip to Ireland involved being picked up by the Police, who helped her do her 
laundry.  ►Glen has a new PC which his granddaughters wished to have a play on. 
Within minutes, they had taken a picture of themselves and loaded it on his PC as a 
screensaver.   

REPORTS 

Club admin - Soto 

1. Soto was looking to fill some positions for the year and volunteers were found 
for all vacancies.  Thanks Jack, Fai, David, Brian, Jari and Glen. You will find theirs 
and others responsibilities on the inside back page of this Bulletin. 

2. Soto also received a letter from Amy Caldwell whom we sponsored to attend the 
SA Children's Ballet Company in Adelaide. Amy had to withdraw from the 
Company as the travelling severely impacted on her education. She returned the 
donation of $300 we gave her. 

Secretary - Michele. 
A letter from Shelterbox Australia thanking us for our donation of $1,000. When our 
Shelterbox is deployed at the next natural disaster, it will be allocated a number and we 
will be able to track its destination vis the website. 

Sergeant  
Soto invited a few cross fines. ►Fai fined everyone who didn’t attend the book launch 
by Geoffrey Hale, which of course covered everyone. ►And who was it that showered 
himself with iced chocolate when he shook it after opening it?   

 

Reach Within to Embrace Humanity 

Meeting 2858 

Rotary Information - Tim 

1. A Membership Seminar is coming up in Whyalla for Group 8 Clubs in September. 
This is being led by PDG Alun Hughes. 

2. A seminar for future leaders will be conducted by the Rotary Leadership Institute 
at Norwood Town Hall. The seminar consists of 3 sessions each costing $60 and 
will be held on Sept 3rd, Oct 1st and Nov 5th. 

Raffle: raised $46 and prizes were won by Jane and by Glen. 

Other information #1 -  Keith 

Our subs will remain at $225 for this year and Keith gave a general breakdown. $71 is 
due to the District to cover their admin and insurance, approx. $62 is due to Rotary 
international, $38 to RDU and the balance of $84 is to cover our own administration. 

Other Information #2 -  David 

Pavilion painting will take place on Saturday 13th August in preparation for the Whyalla 
show. We also need to have the Pavilion totally cleared for the Show Society by the end 
of the day. 

Reach Within to Embrace Humanity 

Meeting 2858 

District 9500  
Membership Seminar 

One day in September. 

9:30 am for 10 am start  

and 3:30 pm finish. 

PAVILION Tidy-up 

Saturday 13th August 

Rotary Pavilion, Jubilee Park. 

Finish painting and tidy up before the 

Whyalla Show. 


